BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING SOUTH JERSEY REGION – SPORTS CAR CLUB OF AMERICA, INC. JUNE 2022

The June 2022 meeting of the Board of Directors for the South Jersey Region of the Sports Car Club of America, inc. was held at the home of Mike LaMaina on Wednesday evening, June 1, 2022. The meeting was called to order by R.E., Jim Tornetta at 7:00PM.

Present were: Mike LaMaina, Joshua Kuehne, Bill Richter, Sue King, Steve Kado, J.D. King, Jim Tornetta, and Steve Thomas. Guests were: Bill VonSuskil, Ed Jenks, Dan Zane, Matt wojtkowiak, and Jim Wakemen, Jr.

Treasurers Report – Mike LaMaina reported that we have \$107,506.00 in the race account, \$39,156.00 in the operating account, \$3,629.00 in the scholarship account and \$20,000.00 on deposit with New Jersey Motorsports Park. Mike further reported on a generous donation by Dino LoDico of \$500.00 and a donation of \$10,000.00 from Ciocca Chevrolet. Discussion centered on our upcoming Lightning event being against the Super Tour at the Glen. It was felt that DC Region not putting out word of our events on their website. Ed Jenks suggested getting together with Joshua Kuehne, Steve Kado and Meg Meyer to update our website perhaps putting our events on other forums such as facebook, twitter, etc.

Autocross Report - Bill Richter reported that we had 77 entrants that took times at our last event. Bill has order trophy magnets featuring the Ciocca logo. Next event is June 19th. Bill further reported that he is working on a two day event for Battle at the Bay. The timing equipment has been repaired. Bill stated that there was no charge to us for the broken window on the 4-man gator we rented at the last event. Joshua Kuehne will order the necessary cables for the timing equipment.

Rally Report – Jim Wakemen, Jr. reported that there were 15 entrants for the Spring rally. It was a good event with positive feedback on the use of the Richta app. September 25th is the date for our next event.

Time Trials/Track Day Report – Joshua Kuehne reported on the May 21st event held at Bader Field with a cars & coffee event having 50-60 Corvettes and entrants for the time trials/track day events. There will be a time trials national tour on August 6-7. Discussion on necessary safety equipment for these event.

New Business - Bill VonSuskil reported on the July 2nd Urban Youth Racing School event called the Philadelphia Grande Prix, that will be held at Fairmont Park Please Touch Museum. Students of the school will be matched against NASCAR drivers and celebrities consisting of 20 minute enduro. Bill stated that there is a need for flaggers. The racing will start at 1:00PM. Dan Zane stated that here is a need for a minimum of 9 flaggers. Bill VonSuskil went on to report that Performance Motorsports Network would like to broadcast our events at NJMP. These will be live broadcasts for the remainder of our 2022 events. Bill further stated that Performance Motorsports quoted a charge of \$800.00 per weekend plus 2 rooms for 3 nights at a hotel of our choosing. Discussion centered on this proposal. J.D. Kingt made a motion that we budget \$3,200.00 for three (3) live broadcasts of our remaining 2022 events. Steve Thomas seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Ed Jenks reported on the Ciocca organization which was started in 1976. Ciocca is the number one sales dealerships of Corvettes in the country. Ed is instrumental in having Ciocca Corvettes as our main sponsor for our events. Ed went on to report on his connection to Ciocca Corvettes.

Matt Wojtkowiak reported that he was in communication with the lochum's and Karl is a little bit unde the weather so he and Marge will not be available for the Lightning weekend. Matt further reported on a group of MIB folks making their way to Summit Point with the purpose of helping Joe Menowski, the WDCR chief of tech. Matt stated that they were in awe with the reception they received on their arrival at Summit. Bob Crawford let Matt know they WDCR would reimburse our region for the rental cost of the van that the MIB used to get to Summit Point.

Steve Thomas reported that he will order checkered flags.

Dan Zane reported that every station will be manned for the Lightning Challenge event.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00PM.

Respectfully submitted, Sue King Secretary